Planning Staff City of Portland 291 Congress St. Portland, Maine June 8, 2016

Re: Cover letter

Van Vechten Street-Road Extension

Dear Staff;

I am submitting my application for a 14-403 Road Extension on Van Vechten Street in the Ray Gardens subdivision.

Van Vechten St. is located between Huntington Ave. and Marlboro Rd. and is presently a graveled, unaccepted street.

I intend to improve Van Vechten Street to City standards and eventually have the improved street accepted by the City.

At present, the City is servicing the unaccepted street with Trash pickup and Snow plowing and virtually other services that a normal accepted street in Portland would expect.

Approval of this project would finalize a completed street between Huntington Ave. that has recently seen a new home construction and Marlboro Rd. that very recently has had 2 New Homes built by Custom Built Homes of Maine.

This Road Extension would be another step closer to having all the roads in Ray Gardens paved and accepted.

Thank You.

Archie Giobbi 1184 Washington Ave. Portland, Maine 04103 Sincerely,